
March 11, 2020 
 
To:  Wardens 
  Jailers 
 
From:  Randy White, Acting Commissioner 
 
 
In response to COVID-19, all transfers, including controlled intake, will be 
suspended effective immediately.  Any medical movement during this time must be 
approved by Director Cookie Crews.  Any other critical movement during this time 
must be approved by the Division of Population Management. 
 
The COVID-19 situation is continually being monitored and we will assess the 
situation regarding transfers weekly. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and understanding as we try to keep everyone safe. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Xc/kjf:  Cookie Crews, Director 
    Kieryn Fannin, Director 
  
 
 
 
 
 


